DRAFT                                       BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES
  Wednesday September 18, 2013
      Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Jill Sullivan, Vice Chair, Barry Greenfield, Selectmen Glenn Kessler, John Callahan, Matthew Strauss, and Town Administrator, Thomas Younger. 
1st Executive Session: 

· The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to discuss the reputation, character, physical condition or mental health, rather than professional competence, of an individual, or discuss  the discipline or dismissal of, or complaints or charges against, a public officer, employee, staff member or individual, seconded by Selectman Kessler.  A roll call was taken. 
· See executive session meeting minutes. 

2nd Executive Session 

· The Board voted unanimously to open executive session on a motion by Selectman Greenfield  to discuss strategy with respect to collective bargaining or litigation if an open meeting have a detrimental effect on the bargaining or litigation position of the public body and the Chair so declares seconded by Selectman Kessler. 
A roll call was taken.
· See executive session meeting minutes. 

· The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to exit executive session and return to open session, seconded by Selectman Callahan. A roll call was taken. 
Appointments: 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to Ellen Gardner Reich, 21 Prospect Avenue, Swampscott, Mass to the position of Activities Coordinator for the Senior Center pending CORI and pre-employment physical, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
Resident Comment: 
Sue Post Munafo of the Swampscott Historical Commission spoke on the future sale of the Train Station. Ms. Munafo stated it is of great concern that a private owner purchase the Train Station. Ms. Munafo stated that she believes that the Historical Commission should be involved in any and all conversations due to the Committee having a vested interest and access to resources. 

Selectman Sullivan agreed to disagree with the above opinion of the Swampscott Historical Commission being involved entirely with the sale of the Train Station. 

Resident Charlie Patsios commented he also might be interested in purchasing the Train Station. 
Discussion & Update:
Gino Cresta, DPW Director and Mark Thompson presented the Lower Paradise Road Drainage Study to the Board. Roads including Paradise Road, Franklin Avenue, Swampscott Avenue, Lower Banks Road, Farragut Road, Shaw Road, Elmwood Road, Norfolk Avenue, Burrill Street, Stetson Avenue , Thomas Road and Walker Road. 

Mary Dechilo of the Historical District Study Committee updated the Board on the progress of the committee. The Historic District Study Committee would like in the future to increase their member ship to seven (7) members.  Thomas Younger, Town Administrator spoke on the state statue is for a Historical District Committee not a Study Committee, the committee should reflect this name. 
Pat Jones, Chairman of the Swampscott Building Committee updated the Board of the new Police Station and commented on how proud the Committee is on the building. .  Slightly still on budget pending litigation. Open House scheduled in October after a home football game. The Committee is going through a punch list of unfinished items.  Meeting rooms was spoken of at the new station that are open to all. Selectman Kessler asked if odor mitigation is a separate piece from the Contract of the building. Mr. Jones stated they are in the process of working that part out. 
Selectman Kessler spoke of roadway surveillance cameras in Town. Selectman Kessler commented that if this technology was in place it would have helped with the recent robbery that had taken place at Vinnin Square at a retail location.
· Selectman Greenfield commented that he feels the community is too small and does not want to be watched. 

· Selectman Sullivan spoke of the debate years ago regarding the red light cameras and realizes this is a different idea and stated she is willing to listen to ideas. 

· A suggestion was made to return this item to a future agenda and invite Chief Madigan of the Swampscott Police Department to be part of the dialogue. 

· Selectman Callahan thought it was a good idea since he believes this is a cut through Town for other communities. 
2nd reading policy use for cell phones at the Board of Selectmen’s meetings. (See Votes of the Board)
New & Old Business:
Selectman Callahan spoke on the old buildings in Town and inquired about safety checks being done and how often they are done in Town. 
 Selectman Greenfield questioned the right hand turn at the bridge on Essex Street closes to the Stop and Shop Supermarket. Gino Cresta, DPW Director will advise. 
Votes of the Board:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve a request from Sarah Johnson, Marketing Manager of Marian Court College to have a sandwich Board placed on the island where Atlantic Avenue and Humphrey Street meet to advertise a evening with Phyllis Karas-Whitey Bulger expert and local author, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve a request from the Swampscott High School class of 2014, to hang a banner to advertise the Taste of Swampscott from October 3, 2014 through October 13, 2014, which include fifteen lawn signs and eight banners, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve the 2nd reading policy use for cell phones at the Board of Selectmen’s meetings, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
 Town Administrator’s Report:

Thomas Younger, Town Administrator updated the Board on the following:
· Read aloud of letter of appreciation for Lt. Gary Lord of the Swampscott Police Department and Gino Cresta, DPW Director regarding a pot hole on Stetson Avenue. 

· Reimbursement from MEMA from the February 2012 storm-$52, 000.00 goes into the general fund. 

· Town meeting dates and opening of the Town Warrant in October was briefly discussed. 

Selectmen’s Time:
Selectman Callahan asked what the procedure was for submitting an article.  Selectman Callahan spoke about a Massport complaint line regarding loud jets going over the Town.
Selectman Kessler spoke on the new bocce court at the Senior Center. Selectman Kessler spoke of the upcoming Veterans Day Parade to be held on September 22, 2013.
Selectman Greenfield suggested to put on a future agenda budgeting for all field maintenance in Town. 

Selectman Sullivan spoke on her need to defend certain Boards and Committee’s that have  very qualified people serving which have worked on Town properties such as selling the Temple, Greenwood Avenue property ,old Fire Station including surplusing the Middle School and moving the Middle School into  the former high school. Selectman Sullivan commented that these people deserved everyone’s respect and if people do not agree with decisions that have been made the opportunity to run for office is available to everyone. 
Adjournment:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to adjourn meeting at 9:00PM seconded by Selectman Kessler.   
Attest: Maureen Shultz, Administrative Assistant 

